

## WAR DEPARTMENT WASHINGTON



June 30, 1945

My dear Mr. Carter:

A note of appreciation is such a small thing to attempt to repay your countless kindnesses of the past few days.

Naturally this welcome home will be long remembered, and constantly associated with it will be your personal cordiality and thoughtfulness.

Fort Worth extended a very splended reception to us, no little part of which I know was under your masterly hand. I can not thank you enough for your countless personal courtesies extended to myself, Mrs. Simpson and my Aide and his wife, Major and Mrs. Horn.

True to your every word the Fort Worth Club was really a very gracious host.

I haven't forgotten the cap nor the photograph you requested, and as soon as my equipment arrives I will be most happy to send them to you.

Again, all of us, wish to express our sincere thanks to you and to all the Fort Worth officials who made our stay with you so very enjoyable.

Sincerely,

W. H. SIMPSO

Lieutenant General, USA

Mr. Amon G. Carter Fort Worth Club Fort Worth, Texas